


[bookmark: _GoBack]DRAFT Minutes of the Elham Parish Council meeting held on Monday the 8th January 2018 starting at 7.30 pm at Elham Village Hall.
PRESENT: Chairman Cllr Geoff Clements, Cllr Brian Swan, Cllr Ken Percival, Cllr Jon Worrall, Cllr Stuart Peall and 18 Members of the Public. Locum Clerk: Mrs Jo Maher
GOVERNANCE & FINANCE
1. Apologies for Absence: Mrs Cathy Skinner (Clerk) and Mr Gary Harrison  (KCC Community Warden)
Cllr Swan proposed to accept Mrs Jo Maher as the Locum Clerk.  This was seconded by Cllr Percival and agreed unanimously.
2. Declarations of Interest and Dispensations: None were declared
3. Co-option of Councillor
Cllr Clements proposed to co-opt Mr Colin Johnson as a new Councillor to the Parish Council.  This was seconded by Cllr Percival and Cllr Peall and unanimously agreed.  Mr Johnson signed the “Candidates consent to co-option”.  He also signed the “Declaration of Acceptance of Office” witnessed by the Locum Clerk and the “Members Code of Conduct” witnessed by the Locum Clerk.
4. Previous Minutes - 4th December 2017
It was proposed by Cllr Swan to sign the previous Minutes, this was seconded by Cllr Percival and unanimously agreed.  The Chairman signed the Minutes.
5. Matters Arising from the Previous Minutes.  Please see Public Contribution Time.
6. Approval of Payments:  The January 2018 payments of £6,491.67 were accepted and signed off as proposed by Cllr Percival, seconded by Cllr Swan and unanimously agreed.
7. Precept 2018/2019:  It was agreed to ask for an extra £700 to last year’s precept.  This decision was proposed by Cllr Clements, seconded by Cllr Percival and unanimously agreed.  This will bring the precept to £17760.   The extra funds will help for maintaining the grass in the Elham Play Park, rectifying the fence at the North boundary and other improvements in the King George V playing field.
8. Vacancies for Councillors
It was reported that there still 3 vacancies left.
PUBLIC CONTRIBUTION TIME – The meeting will be adjourned to allow the Public to speak
Finance: A member of the Public asked for a breakdown of cost per project following last report.  Cllr Worrall will check with KCC. Another member of the Public asked if the Council could report what money is left from the financial report last month. Minute taking: The method and format of Parish Council minute taking was discussed: only subjects and actions agreed should be minuted.
Defibrillator: Training and budget for training has been set aside for the new defibrillator in the village.  The Parishioners have been invited to come up with dates and number of parties interested.  
Road Safety: Cllr Worrall advised to revisit this subject at the start of next financial year.  There is a possibility to split the required £16K over 3 years.  Cllr Worrall also asked to Public to come up with a suggestion of where to place the spare mirror.
COMMUNITY & ENVIRONMENT
9. Bus Services
The Council will write to KCC and Stagecoach to confirm if there are reduced bus services proposed for the No.17 and 18 busses and report back. Clerk to action.
10. Allotments
The present faculty has expired and the Clerk is negotiating with the Diocese with a view to renewing. It is also reported that there is now a waiting list for allotments.
11. Play for Elham – to consider how the Parish Council can support the group in 2018
Elham Parish Council had a meeting with the Directors of Play for Elham in which the Council has been asked to support the group financially.  From March 2018, the Council agreed to support with the grass cutting.
12. Defribrillator
A new defibrillator has been installed and is registered with the Ambulance service.  The Public has been invited to join a training course.  This invitation will be advertised on the notice board and in the Newsletter.
HIGHWAYS
13. Update
Cllr Worrall reported that it is Shepway’s responsibility to look install double yellow lines on the Square – Pound Lane.  There is a new officer looking after this case.  Cllr Peall will chase the matter up.
PLANNING
14. Application No.: Y17/1517/SH. Location: 1-2 Bank Building High Street Elham Canterbury. Development: Change of use of unit no.1 from Estate Agents and Hairdressing salon to one residential dwelling, along with the installation of replacement windows and doors and new windows on the side and rear.


REPORTS
15. Chairman’s and Councillors reports
Cllr Worrall is in possession of 30 miles speed limit stickers to put on wheelie bins.  He will distribute them among the parishioners.  Cllr Peall advised not keep the bins on the pavement if it isn’t dustbin day for road safety.
New legislation has come out regarding data protection (GDPR = General Data Protection Regulation).  More details will be reported on soon.
Cllr Worrall reported that there are burglaries in sheds, cars and vans in the village for electrical equipment and tools.  If you are a victim, please contact Gary Harrison, Community warden as he may be able to assist.
Cllr Peall reported that there will be an increase in council tax.
Cllr Percival reported about the Barham Downs Action Group who are concerned about development proposals at Highland Court. Cllr Swan will investigate further a report at the next meeting.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
A parishioner confirmed caravans and a bus have been parked in the trailer park for some time.  It was agreed that the Council will write to Shepway DC for action. Next meeting is Monday 5th February 2018 at 7.30 pm  The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30 pm



